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The Ontario Field Ornithologists is an organization dedicated to the study of 
birdlife in Ontario. It was formed to unify the ever growing numbers of field 
ornithologists (birders/birdwatchers) across the province and to provide a forum 
for the exchange of ideas and information among its members. The Ontario 
Field Ornithologists officially oversees the activities of the Ontario Bird 
Records Committee (OBRC), publishes a newsletter and a journal, Ontario 
Birds, hosts field trips throughout Ontario and holds an Annual General 
Meeting. 

All persons interested in bird study, regardless of their level of expertise, 
are invited to become members of the Ontario Field Ornithologists. Membership 
dues are $10.00 Annual Member or $200.00 Life Member. All members 
receive Ontario Birds, the official publication of the Ontario Field Ornithologists. 
Please send memberships to: Ontario Field Ornithologists, P.O. Box 1204, 
Station B, Burlington, Ontario L7P 3S9. 

Board of Directors 

President - Ron Ridout, 407A-lO 11 Dundas St. E., Mississauga, Ontario 
L4Y 4A5 

Vice-president - Bill Crins, 412-1180 Forestwood Dr., Mississauga, Ontario 
L5C IH8 

Treasurer - Verne Evans, 2164 Sunnybrook Ct., Oakville, Ontario L6L IP4 

Secretary - Doug McRae, 623 Homewood Ave., Peterborough, Ontario 
K9J 4V4 

Memhership Sec. - Don Fraser, 152 Patterson St., Newmarket, Ontario 
L3Y 4Y8 

Editors - Chip and Linda Weseloh, 1391 Mt. Pleasant Rd., Toronto, Ontario 
M4N 2T7 

OBRC Representative - Don Sutherland, 350 Inglewood Dr., Toronto, Ontario 
M4T 116 

Director - Sarah Wood, 231 Rosemary Lane, Ancaster, Ontario L9G 3K6 

Director - Michael Runtz, 191 John St. N., Arnprior, Ontario K7S 2P 1 



Ontario Birds

Editors: Chip and Linda Weseloh
Design /Production: Carol Fox
Copy Editor / Production: Heather
Lang-Runtz
Editorial Assistants: Bill Crins, Doug
McRae, Don Fraser, Helen PiiIonen,
Jon Cormier, Don Sutherland

All items for publication should be
sent to:

The Editors
% Ontario Field Ornithologists,
Box 1204,
Station B,
Burlington, Ontario,
L7P 3S9

Material should be double-spaced and
type-written if possible.

We wish to acknowledge the use of .
the facilities of Didier Fiszel
Dessinateur Graphiste Inc.
in the preparation of Ontario
Birds.

Editorial Policy
Ontario Birds is the journal of the
Ontario Field Ornithologists. Its aim
is to provide a vehicle for the docu­
mentation of the birds of Ontario.
We encourage the submission of full
length articles or short notes on the
status of bird spedes in Ontario,
significant provincial or county
distributional records, tips on bird
identification, behavioural observa­
tions of birds in Ontario, location
guides to significant birdwatching
areas in Ontario, book reviews and

similar material of interest on Ontario
birds. We do not accept submissions
dealing with "listing" and we dis­
courage Seasonal Reports of bird
sightings as these are covered by
Bird Find~ng in Canada and Ameri­
can Birds, respectively. Distributional
records of species for which the
Ontario Bird Records Committee
(OBRC) requires documentation must
be accepted by them before they can
be published in Ontario Birds.




